
Your Worship & Council, 

In March 2018 we at Grasshopper Retail set out on a mission to open Prince 
George’s first legal cannabis retail location at 421 George St.  At that time we had no clue 
on how to open a small business, we learned a lot during this and assumed a lot of risk in 
the process not knowing whether we would be approved or not.  With a lot of eKort we were 
fortunate enough to get the support of City Administration and approval of a Temporary Use 
Permit to prove our business to the public.  After 17 months of continuous eKort we were 
able to open our doors to the public on July 11, 2019.  Since then we have had our rezoning 
approved and although we continue to work through the complexities of being a downtown 
business owner we are happy to be driving traKic to our city’s core. 

In 2020 we found an ideal location at 6473 John Hart Highway (Birchwood Mall).  
When looking at this location we felt the zoning/land use was a good fit for our business.  
Again, we worked with City Administration to get their support for a rezoning application 
and are excited to say that we’ve just signed a renewal with the landlord to extend our 
business at that location.  At our two current locations we employ 17 staK members. 

Our third proposed location and the reason for your review today is that we have 
identified a 3rd Grasshopper location at 470 Ospika Blvd N. which conforms with the 
current use of the building and the OCP.  In September 2024 we arranged a meeting with 
the Planning & Development Department of Prince George to ensure a Grasshopper Retail 
location would be met with support.  After this meeting we felt encouraged and signed a 
lease with the new owners of this mixed-use commercial complex.  Since then we have 
completed 90% of the renovations while applying for all the required permits with the City 
of Prince George.  We have also collaborated with the building owners, enhancing the 
building itself by committing to add a 35 foot cedar planter on the south side of the building 
with an assortment of trees & shrubs and a new bicycle parking station on site.  Located 
beside two staple tenants (7-ELEVEn & Liquor on 5th), we are very particular when selecting 
our proposed locations and are confident cannabis retail will complement the current 
businesses & neighbourhood.  Our application includes 198 letter of support from current 
customers, neighbours of the area and the neighbouring businesses. This new location will 
create 8 more jobs for residents of Prince George during economic uncertainty.  

For this application we encourage you to set aside any preconceived notions of cannabis 
you may have and instead focus on the land use for this location as it is a legal business 
and our application is strictly on land-use for the site. 

Thank you for your time, 

Grasshopper Retail Inc 



Interior renovation before & after: 

 

 

 

 

 





To Your Worship & council, 
 
I, ____________________________, support the rezoning application for 498-450 Ospika Blvd 
N. from C4 to C4c to allow for Grasshopper Retail Inc to open their third cannabis retail 
location at 470 Ospika Blvd N. I strongly believe there will be no negative impacts from this 
business operating or the land use of this site. 
 
Printed Name: 
 
   
 
Business Name: 
 
   
 
Business Address: 
 
  
 
Signed: 
 
  
 
Date: 
 
   
 
























































































































































































































































































































































































